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TOWER CHIMES 
CORNERSTONE COMMUNITY CHURCH  

 

“Sharing Hope in Christ 

All over town-Across Generations-Around the world” 

 
Co rn e rst o n e Co m mun i t y  Ch urc h  

123 Co l u mb us R d.   
Fre de ric kt o w n ,  OH 43 0 19  

 
(7 4 0 )  6 94 - 5 8 06  

 
o ff ic e@ c o rn erst o n ef re d eric kt o w n . c o m  

w w w . c o rn e r st o n ef re de r ic kt o w n . o rg  

 
 

9:00 AM Traditional Worship 

10:00 AM Children’s Small Group  

(in the LAB) 

10:10 AM  Sunday Small Group 

11:15 AM Contemporary Worship 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

October/November 2024 
 

Dear Cornerstone Community Church family, 
 
We are in full-swing this fall as a Church family and ministries are going forward at the 
start of this school year. I appreciate all the people in our church who give of their time, 
talent, and treasure to the Lord’s work! May Jesus get the praise for Who He is and 
what He is doing in the lives of His people. 
 
I had a thought the other day about my wife’s favorite story in the Bible, the story of 
Ruth. When I think about The Book of Ruth it has so much to do with difficulties,                              
uncertainties, pain, loss, and faith in God. Ruth was the daughter-in-law of Naomi.                       
Naomi was married to a man named, Elimelech. They had two sons, Mahlon and Kilion. 
These two sons married Moabite women after their parents left Israel – and resettled 
in the country of Moab due to a famine (Ruth 1:1). 
 
Shortly after moving to Moab, Naomi’s husband died. Her sons had already married 
foreign women (Orpah and Ruth). After ten years of living in Moab, Naomi’s sons both 
died. Naomi needed to depart and go back to Bethlehem in Israel. She pleaded with 
her daughters-in-law to leave her and find new husbands in Moab. Ruth refused to 
leave Naomi and claimed Naomi as her forever friend and mother-in-law, even after                        
the death of her husband, Naomi’s son. 
 
The Book of Ruth is a four-chapter love story. The story is about commitment,                          
friendship, love, and faith during challenging times. It is about going beyond what is                   
required – by doing what is right. Ultimately, the story is about Jesus Christ being in    
history through difficult circumstances and God working out His overall plan for a                          
Savior, “The Kinsman-Redeemer” (Ruth 4:8-10; 13-22). 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
As I summarize this story of Ruth and Naomi, I will narrow this down into “seasons.”  
The characters in this story went through life together and endured rough and beautiful 
seasons, alike. 
 
They went through... 

... a season of famine. 

...a season of change. 
 ...a season of loss. 
...a season of choice. 
...a season of uncertainty. 
...a season of dependance. 
...a season of total faith. 
...a season of waiting. 
...a season of being noticed. 
...a season of God’s favor. 
...a season of fulfillment. 
...a season of completion. 
...a season Beyond (The line of David, which produced our Savior, Jesus Christ). 

 
Look for the above truths in this four-chapter book. It may very well help you in the 
“season” of your life you are in right now. Remember this, Church, God is in every                    
season to produce something much larger than we can see with our limited knowledge 
(Psalm 32:7-8; Romans 8:28-29; Ecclesiastes 3:1-8). 
 
In Christian love and service, 
Pastor Jerry Ernst 

 



 
 A WORD OF ENCOURAGEMENT 

Dr. Gary Campbell, Pastor Emeritus 
 

RELAX AND LEARN IN OUR LIBRARY 
 
 

 Have you discovered the Church Library at Cornerstone Community Church? 
 
 Come with me as we leave the main Sanctuary!  We make our way through the 
Welcome Area and walk along the corridor past the elevator on our left and restrooms 
on our right.  See the next room on the right side?  There it is, opposite the classroom 
where my FA-HO-CHA group meets on Sunday mornings.  Let's step into the Church 
Library. 
 
 Look around.  It's an attractive room with shelves of books on the walls and an      
exit door to the outside.  Be seated on a comfortable chair.  OR...wait a moment:  Before 
you sit down, get a cup of coffee at the Keuirig coffee-maker there, on the table! 
 
 Better yet...check out the variety of books and resources offered for your                          
enrichment by our very own Church Library.  You'll find volumes on what you believe 
as a Christian, helps to Christian living, commentaries on the Bible, devotional                      
meditations, and “how-to” guides on Bible Study, faith sharing, putting Christ first in 
your home, personal relationships, and many other topics. 
 
 Now that I've shown you our Church Library, you'll want to spend time in the 
room and also borrow Christian resources.  And let me introduce our Church Librarian:  
Janet Boone organizes the library for our congregation, keeps it up-to-date, and is eager 
to assist you in locating the resource you need.  There is a display table in the hallway 
just outside the library door that Janet arranges from time to time, so all of us can take 
note of a new resource and be reminded that our Church has a Library! 
 
 Recently I presented Janet Boone with an unusual volume for the library.  It is The 
Cyclopedia of Methodism edited by Rev. Matthew Simpson of Cadiz, Ohio.  Simpson 
was elected a Bishop of the Methodist Episcopal Church in 1852, and this huge volume 
presents the chief facts of Methodist History up to its copyright year of 1876.  This book 
offers an alphabetical arrangement of events marking the growth of                                                    
Methodism  in England and America.   
 

  
 
   

 
  



 
 
 
 
 
 
Recently I presented Janet Boone with an unusual volume for the library.  It is The              
Cyclopedia of Methodism edited by Rev. Matthew Simpson of Cadiz, Ohio.  Simpson 
was elected a Bishop of the Mehodist Episcopal Church in 1852, and this huge volume 
presents the chief facts of Methodist History up to its copyright year of 1876.  This 
book offers an alphabetical arrangement of events marking the growth of Methodism in 
England and America.   
 
 Whether you are doing in-depth research or just casual scanning, you can discover 
the main doctrines of “Methodism” and our agreement with or divergence from other 
denominations.  Here are sketches of our seminaries, colleges, and universities.  One 
can trace the branches of Methodism, such as the Methodist Episcopal (M.E.) Church, 
the M.E. South, and the African M.E. Church.  There are articles on Bible words such 
as “altar,” “amen,” and “singing;” and on such biblical teachings as “assurance,” 
“attributes of God,” “baptism” and “sanctification.”  Here we can learn about the              
Wesley family and especially John and Charles Wesley and the Evangelical Revival of 
the 18th century.  In addition, this book is chock-full of illustrations and photographs, 
not only of people but also places and church buildings. 
 
 This marvellous resource comes to us from the recently-discontinued Salem  
United Methodist Church. It was my privilege to be Salem's Pastor a few years ago, and 
I love their congregation of faithful members.  Two ladies of the former Salem Church, 
Barbara Cline and Bonnie Simmons, brought The Cyclopedia of Methodism  to me.   
After I familiarized myself with this great work, the three of us agreed to offer it as a 
gift to the Cornerstone Community Church Library.  This one-of-a-kind resource is now 
under the care of Janet Boone, and—along with all the other attractions in our library—
is available to you. 

  



 

 

“Remember, Peacemeals start 
back up Wednesday, Oct. 2nd!” 

Congregational Care Ministry 
 

As a group being Jesus hands and feet with His compassion and support we  
visit, share stories, sing, pray, bring communion by a pastor, send cards for  
birthdays, condolences, and "just because" a person needs to hear from our 
church that we care.  
We would like to add to the list of ones we care for, so if you or someone you 
know is mostly housebound, or in a long term care facility, please let me know. 
We would truly love to be of support to you. 
 

Because of the love of Jesus, 
Joyce Thomas 

Choir 

Our choir will be singing at the First Baptist Church, Sunday night,             
October 30th at 7:00 p.m.  This event will be a community praise and 
worship service. They are planning to have vocalists and                                     
instrumentalists as well as traditional and contemporary music.  We 
would love to have you join us in a night of worship and be there to 
support us as well. 



                  
    
 

  

                 JOY Circle.....Jesus Others and You 
 

 

Future Joy Circle meetings this year.  We meet the second Tuesday 

at 1:30 p.m. in the Great Room unless otherwise noted. 

 

October 8th 

Is there a connection with goats and David and Goliath? Come check it out 
at JOY Circle October 8th at 1:30 in the Great Room. All ladies are                         
welcome! 

 

November 12th 

Our program speaker will be Marcy Rinehart.   She is the station manager 

of WNZR radio station 90.0 FM  in Mt. Vernon.  She will tell us about the 

growth of the radio station and it’s goal as a Christian station. 

 

December 10th   We will be meeting in the Lab. 

We will make Sunshine Plates for approximately 25 members and attendees 

who can no longer worship[ with us on a regular basis.  Circle members 

please bring individually wrapped cookies, candies, snack crackers, pudding 

cups or small fruit etc.  So we may assemble the gifts.  Lori Wilkes, our new 

facility coordinator, will also speak briefly that day. 

 



 

Prayer by Appointment 
 

According to James 5:16 we are to confess our sins and pray for one  
another.  “The prayer of a righteous man had great power as it is                 

working.”  There is a small group of intercessors willing to meet with 
you and pray for your needs, confidentially.   

Contact Jill Rock (740) 501-0563 

 

Prayer Meeting 

We meet on the 3rd Sunday each month at                  

6 p.m. in the Sanctuary.  We pray for our 

church, our community, our country, and our 

nation.  Corporate prayer had the ability to 

connect believers with a unity of purpose                 

centered around God’s will. Matthew 18: 19-20 

(The Passion) “If two of you agree to ask God 

for something in a symphony of prayer, my                      

heavenly Father will do it for you.  For wherever 

two or three come together to honor my name, 

I am right there with you.” 



                                                                                       

B.O.B (Band of Brothers) 

Meets every other Wednesday at 7:00 p.m. 
Contact Neil Kirkpatrick or                                     

Todd Lindeman 
 

Oct. 9 & 23 

Nov. 6 & 20 

 

 

 

WOMEN’S / MEN’S MINI STRIES 
 

Intercessory Prayer 

Monday’s at 1:00 p.m. 

       Meet in the Prayer Room. 

 

QUILTING MINISTRIES  
 

Prayers and Squares  

Prayers and Squares will begin on WEDNESDAY, Oct. 2 from  9 - 11.  If you can tie a 
knot, come join us for the Fellowship and Prayer.  Remember if you know of someone 

in need of a prayer quilt, check with the office.  In November we will meet on                     
Wednesday, Nov. 6. 

 

Quirky Quilt Ladies 

This group is for those that enjoy quilting or wish to learn.  It meets on the 2nd 
Wednesday of each month from 10 - 4 at the Presbyterian Church.  If you need 

more information, please check with Louise Dudgeon or Kathy Toms. 

Woman’s Bible Study 
Contact  Lynnea Clevenger or                                    

Susan Grogg 

Oct. 14 & 28 at 7:00 p.m. 

Nov. 11 & 25 at 7:00 p.m. 

Congregational Care Ministry at                                                                    

Cornerstone Community Church 

Joyce Thomas, Facilitator of                                      

Congregational Care Ministry  

lswjthomas@gmail.com 

Prayer Meeting at Cornerstone                  
Community Church 

 

Jill Rock:   jb52rock@gmail.com 
 

Oct. 20 & Nov. 17 at 6:00 pm. 



 

 

 

Adult Sunday Small Groups 

Cornerstone Community Church 

 

Beginning September 22, ASAP is studying SUPERNATURAL by Carolyn Moore. Mrs. 
Moore is a recognized speaker in the Global Methodist Church and presents ways we 
can make the Holy Spirit more active in our daily lives. We meet in the first room 
outside the Welcome Area in Room 201 and enjoy studying together and praying for 
each other. We also love to laugh and have a great time! Contact Robin McClay (740) 
358-6723 with questions. 
 

Our class is doing the book "Watchman Prayer, "How to Stand Guard and Protect Your 
Family, Home & Community, by Dutch Sheets. We are learning about the authority we 
have In Christ, how to be more sensitive to the leading of Holy Spirit, and how to pray 
and declare Scripture. We discuss current events and how to pray for America, Israel, 
and other nations. Please join us in the music suite downstairs for But First, Pray! If 
you would like to know more, contact Jill Rock at (740) 501-0563. 
 

Be The Light meets in the conference room at the end of the small group hallway in 
Room 204. We are a small group and welcome new attenders. Currently we are 
studying the book of First Samuel. If you have any questions, please see Matt or 
Jessica Moore. 
 

FA HO CHA is short for Faith, Hope and Charity. This Small Group meets in Room 203 
directly across from the library on the main floor. This quarter, September-November, 
our study is taken from the book of Romans with focus on God’s grace, God’s heart and 
Mind as Paul described to the church in Rome. Come join us as we delve into the 
richness of these scriptures to discover God’s heart for us as disciples of Jesus. For 
more information contact Rachel Blevins, 740-504-7759. 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

 

Are you looking for hope in a world that is drifting away from God's plan? Join the Q&A 
class as we study the words of Daniel beginning September 29th. This prophet thrives 
in a dark world. How does he do it? He knows the power of God, and is committed to 
being different because he will not turn from God's promises. When we feel like                      
outsiders in our own world, we can find comfort and direction with Daniel's                                    
experiences in exile. Our small group loves to ask the hard questions, and we dig into 
the Bible to find the answers. We love to read scripture and reflect on how we can                 
apply God's word to every part of our lives. We are downstairs across from the                                
elevator. Call or text Ryan or Meg Bender with questions (740.507.2966). We hope to 
see you in small group! 

Join other Young Adults ages 18-30 as we study through the Bible and support each 
other. Currently we are studying Unbelievable by Harris III. We meet downstairs in the 
hallway connecting the Great Room and Pre School. Contact Andy or Lynnea 
Clevenger (740)398-7198 if you would like more information. 
 
FIG “Friends in God”Sunday group is a discussion based class connecting scripture to 
our daily lives. We meet in Room 202. Currently we are studying the life of Jesus 
through the Gospel of John. We would love to have you join us as we get to know our 
Savior better. If you have any questions, please contact Mary Elder at (740) 398-4144. 
 

 



 



 

 

Singsparation 

Oct. 27th 

3:00 PM 

First Baptist Church 

 



Mental Health Information 

The first week of October is Mental Illness Awareness Week.   On Tuesday,                 
October 4th there is a National Day of Prayer for Mental Illness Recovery and                
Understanding.  Prayer is important all the time, but I encourage you to join                    
others, on Oct. 4th, all across our country in praying for those who live with Mental 
Illness and for all of us to educate ourselves so we can better love and support 
those people with Mental Health diagnoses. 
 
Also, Thursday, October 6th is National Depression Screening Day.  The                                 
organization, Mental Health America has a depression screening on their website 
along with screenings for other mental health diagnoses. These screenings are 
free, scientifically validated and anonymous.  They can be used to start a                      
conversation with your primary care provider.  If a person gets screened, the more 
likely he/she will get treatment.  The screening page address is: 
screening.mhanational.org/screening-tools/ 
NAMI (The National Alliance on Mental Health) will have special blog topics and 
personal stories each day during Mental Illness Awareness Week: 
nami.org/Blogs/NAMI-Blog 
nami.org/personal-stories 
 



Healing Broken Hearts 
 
As I write this it has been just 2 days since JoAnn Baugher left us to be                
sheltered in the arms of her Savior Jesus. We at Cornerstone, will miss her                
effervescent smile and laugh, her dedication to the church in many ways, her 
sweet Alto voice...and who can forget her wonderful pies! 
 
She was our dear saint here with us, now she is with all God's singers in heaven, 
and present at His table there. We offer love and condolences to her family, and 
all her friends who will miss her. 
 
Broken hearts certainly come from the loss of loved ones, but also from other 
sadness and difficulties life throws at us.  
 
You can be gently cared for and listened to when it is needed. Life can be so 
profoundly difficult at times. Many times just telling your story to someone who will 
just listen and not really try to "fix it" can begin to give you direction and a                  
renewed sense of seeing life in a new light.  
 
We are not professional counselors, yet have experience in helping others in 
their pain, so we can be there as you share your pain and perhaps direct you to 
a professional if need be. 
 
Yours in Christ, 
Cindy Harvel, Rachel Blevins, Joyce Thomas 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 Children’s Bell Choir!  

Children in 1st through 5th grade are welcome to participate in 

Bell Choir for both services on Sunday, November 24th  

Practice – Sunday November 17th during LABB time.  

First service – children meet in the lobby at 9:30 to be ready to lead in worship 

with bells for the first service (if they already are not attending the first service).  

Second service – Children will meet in the lobby at the beginning of the 11:15 

worship service.   

Buddy Break Information 

We will be hosting Buddy Break on Saturday, October 8th.  Our theme will be 
Pets. For our pet theme we will be looking for someone who might be able to do 
some facepainting. Our November event will be on Saturday, November 19th.             
We will be having some football fun. We’ll be looking for people who might have 
some football or cheerleading equipment/clothes that the VIP’s could try on.  
VIP’s attend from 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  We would love to have you come 
visit us and see what we do. Please let Susan Link or Mary Elder know if you 
would like to visit or if you could help us with facepainting or costumes. Thanks     
in advance for your support! 



 

 

 

 

Children and Youth Sunday Small Groups 

Cornerstone Community Church 
 

Nursery: Our youngest church-goers receive loving care during the small group hour in 

our church nursery. All volunteers are background checked and love our littlest ones. 

Bible stories are read and children enjoy some time with praise and worship movement 

and singing. Contact our nursery coordinator, Emily Carter, with any questions. (740) 

398-6872. 
 

The Lab: Elementary-aged children have a great time in The Lab. The Lab is located at 

the end of the main hallway on the main floor of the church. Students who visit The 

Lab enjoy praise and worship and Bible stories where characters literally come out of 

the Bible. Puppets and Professor Mobius enhance the teaching. Students have deeper 

discussions around the lessons after being divided into similar age discussion groups. 

Children’s Ministry Leaders Kurt and Kalvari Kershner (740) 501- 7873 welcome any                              

Interest in this ministry. 
 

Middle School Youth: Students in sixth, seventh, and eighth grade meet in the                

middle school room downstairs. We are created to pursue an authentic relationship 

with Our Creator; that we belong to Jesus Christ; and that we exist every day to 

demonstrate God’s love to a broken world. Join us as we accomplish this through Bible 

study, fellowship, and games. Come as you are! Middle School Youth are taught by a  

rotation of volunteers. Contact Brian or Julie Zimmerman, youth leaders,                                           

(330) 417-9475. to learn more. 
 

High School Youth:  Students in ninth-twelfth grades meet in the high school youth 

room located downstairs next to the Great Room.  Youth are invited to join Small 

Groups on Sunday mornings.  WE are created to pursue an authentic relationship with 

Our Creator, that we belong to Jesus Christ; and that we exist every day to demonstrate 

God’s love to a broken world.  Join us as we accomplish this through Bible study,                                    

fellowship, and games.  Come as you are! Contact  Brian or Julie Zimmerman,                            

youth leaders, (330)417-9475 to learn more. 





 



 

 



 



 



 



  

Preston and Amara Springston  10/8 

Todd and Robin McClay   10/9 

Zach and Kirsti Snyder   10/12 

Jeffrey and Judith Faust   10/14 

Dean and Laurey Grogg   10/19 

Brennan and Bethany Goeppinger 10/21 

Dan and Janet Burden   10/26 

Lou and Kathy Luckmeier  10/30 

 
 

Ross Carter   10/1 
Kaylor Mills   10/1 
Ayden Franks  10/1 
Bob Boss   10/1 
Henry Cordle   10/2 
Tara Finnell   10/2 
Hailey Smith   10/3 
Jamie Thorne  10/4 
Dick Well   10/5 
Bob Moore   10/5 
Abby Wright   10/10 
Morgan Hambleton 10/13 
Judy Leedy   10/13 
Jacob Yoder   10/15 
Shaylee Ruggles  10/15 
Chris Dickinson  10/17 
Beckett Moore  10/19 
Hazel Murphy  10/20 
Richard Hasley  10/20 
Dean Grogg   10/20 
Jessie Meadley  10/22 
Maverick Sivits  10/27 
Seven Kennedy  10/27 
Jill Buehler   10/28 
Marissa Simmons  10/29 
Addison Wallace  10/30 
Adyn Hicks   10/30 

Happy  

Anniversary! 



 

9:00 a.m. Usher/Greeters 

Tom & Rhonda Goeppinger 

Duane & Judy Leedy 

Robin McClay & Bill Moody 

 

 

Coffee Clean-Up for  
 

Duane & Judy Leedy 

11:15 a.m.  Usher/Greeters 

Tony & Tammy Partington 

Byron & Serena Rock 

J.R. Thorne 

 

October  Worship  Helpers 

 

     Nursery                                9:00 a.m.                                      11:15 a.m. 

10/6 Matt & Jessica Moore Lynnea Clevenger & Leah Lindeman 

10/13 Laurey Grogg & Leslie Ruggles Rob & Angie Simmons 

10/20 Emily Carter Hunter & Montana Huvler 

10/27 Caleb & Ashlyn Carter Elizabeth & Leah Napier 

Scripture Readers                       9:00 a.m.                                          11:15 a.m. 

10/6 Bill Byler Worship Team 

10/13 Tom Bolton Worship Team 

10/20 Todd McClay Kristine Wilson 

10/27 Susan Link Meg Bender 



        

 

 

 

   

 

 

                                                                                                               

 
 
 

 

Joely Lepley  11/2 

Mark Elder  11/2 

Jake Partington  11/3 

Joyce Thomas  11/5 

Delaney McGuire 11/5 

Xander Grogg  11/6 

Brennan Goeppinger  11/8 

Duane Leedy  11/9 

Larry Andrzejewski 11/12 

Heather Miller  11/12 

Tom Goeppinger 11/13 

Nolan Bender  11/14 

Ken Lybarger  11/14 

Marna Scott  11/15 

Abbey Ernst   11/15 

Wendi Bigelow  11/16 

Mickie Stadler  11/16 

Gavin Grogg  11/20 

Vicki Maxwell  11/20 

Shirley Wade  11/20 

Titus Goeppinger 11/21 

Don Strong  11/21 

Meredith Moore  11/26 

Dean McGuire  11/30 

 

Richard and Janice Hasley  11/4 
Todd and Kristine Lindeman 11/6 
Jack and Diana House   11/7 
Glen and Mary Lou Hannon 11/18 
Al and Judy Allender   11/24 
 



 

Usher/Greeters 9 AM 

Chuck & Janet Boone 

Traci Durbin & Jenny Durbin 

Cheryl White & Lee Thomas 

      Usher/Greeters  11:15 AM  

Bob & Lorraine Boss 

Todd & Leah Lindeman 

David Lee 

 

  Coffee Clean-Up  
 

Cale Grubb 

November Worship Helpers 

Scripture Readers         9:00 a.m.                                         11:15 a.m. 

11/03 Joy Campbell Marissa Simmons 

11/10 John Beutel Ryan Conley 

11/17 Morris James Larry Andrejewski 

11/24 Janet Boone Patti Goeppinger 

 

 Nursery                   9:00 a.m.                                                11:15 a.m. 

11/3 Bethany Goeppinger & Madi Bender Steve & Melissa Rinehart 

11/10 Larry Andrejewski & Emily Carter J.P. & Keyara Murphy 

11/17 Emily Carter Tami Mills 

11/24 Heather Miller Cale & Gloria Grubb 



 



 

 

        Staff Contact Information 
 

Senior Pastor 
Rev. Jerry Ernst 

pastor@cornerstonefredericktown.com 
 

Pastor Emeritus 
Rev. Dr. J. Gary Campbell   jgcampbell1@columbus.rr.com 

 
Facility Coordinator 

Lori Wilkes      facilities@cornerstonefredericktown.com 
 

Outreach Coordinator 
Laurey Grogg       outreach@cornerstonefredericktown.com 

 
Church Office 

Angie Simmons     office@cornerstonefredericktown.com 
 

Custodial  
Jill Rock & Christine Wenger 

 
Financial Secretary 

Al Allender        finance@cornerstonefredericktown.com 
 

Treasurer 
Joely Lepley treasurer@cornerstonefredericktown.com 

 
Technology Coordinator 

Brian Hassel tech@cornerstonefredericktown.com 
 

Youth Ministry Director 
Brian & Julie Zimmerman      youthmin@cornerstonefredericktown.com 

 
Children’s Ministry Director 

Kalvari Kershner     kidsmin@cornerstonefredericktown.com 
 

Nursery Coordinator 
Emily Carter    nursery@cornerstonefredericktown.com 

 
Worship Leader/Praise Team Director 

Ross Carter       worship@cornerstonefredericktown.com 
 

Choir Director 
Mary Elder 1melder@gmail.com 

 
Lay Leader 

Robin McClay  rmcclay50@gmail.com  
 

Fredericktown Christian Preschool 
Melissa Rinehart         Cpreschool@cornerstonefredericktown.com 
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